
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2006 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060021 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON NORTH 32
ND

 STREET 

  AT WEST THURSTON AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Mr. Mike Coobs at 3120 West Reichert Place 

to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data 

received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this 

intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control.  We therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Mike McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060021 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST NASH STREET 

  AND NORTH 18
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2006 

 

 

Honorable Mike McGee, Jr. 

Alderman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060021 

  INSTALL SPEED LIMIT 35 MPH ON  

  WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE BETWEEN 

  NORTH 6
TH

 STREET AND WEST WALNUT STREET 

 

Dear Alderman McGee: 

 

Due to the reconstruction of West Fond du Lac Avenue from North 6
th

 Street to West Walnut 

Street, our Traffic Engineering staff has evaluated the speed limit on this section of roadway.  

Based on radar speed checks and the width of the roadway, we have determined that a speed 

limit of 35-mph is warranted on this section of roadway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Willie C. Wade 

Alderman, 7
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 7
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060021 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON  

WEST CONCORDIA AVENUE AT 

NORTH 45
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Wade: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data 

received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this 

intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control.  We therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, recommend the installation of the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable James Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060021 

  INSTALL NO U-TURNS FROM 7:30 AM TO 8:30 AM 

  AND 2:00 PM TO 3:00 PM ON WEST LAPHAM BOULEVARD 

  AT THE MEDIAN OPENING STARTING AT AND INCLUDING 

  SOUTH 7
TH

 STREET TO SOUTH 8
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

During field observations at Allen Field School, our Traffic Engineering staff found that vehicles 

making U-Turns at the median openings on West Lapham Boulevard from South 7
th

 Street to 

South 8
th

 Street create unwanted conflicts with pedestrians using the school crossings.  We 

therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 1, 2006 

 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060021 

  INSTALL SPEED LIMIT 35 MPH ON  

  WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE, BETWEEN 

  NORTH 6
TH

 STREET AND WEST WALNUT STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

Due to the reconstruction of West Fond du Lac Avenue from North 6
th

 Street to West Walnut 

Street, our Traffic Engineering staff has evaluated the speed limit on this section of roadway.  

Based on radar speed checks and the width of the roadway, we have determined that a speed 

limit of 35-mph is warranted on this section of roadway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 


